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Lime Tree Primary School
July Newsletter

Dear Parents and Carers,

Things haven't slowed down in July at Lime Tree and as you can see from the newsletter, there have been many achievements to
celebrate. Well done to all the children for your continued successes.

It's that time of year again when we say goodbye to members of staff and welcome new ones to the team. Miss Peach, Miss Horlock and
Miss Argent are all leaving to begin the next phase of their career and train as teachers. Mrs Morgan is leaving to be a Nursery Nurse at
another local school, Mrs McLelland has taken a teaching post in a local school and Miss Drury is starting her first post as teacher at another
GLF school. Mr Green continues to work with GLF but moves on to a new school in September. We thank all of you for your hard work
and commitment to Lime Tree and wish you well in your new positions.

With lots of new staff to welcome in September, | have put a table of all of the teaching staff at the bottom of the newsletter for your
reference. A new position that begins in September is our Home School Link Worker (HSLW). Rachel Forward is a very experienced HSLW
and we are very excited to welcome her to the pastoral team.

Thank you for your support throughout the year and, on behalf of all the staff, | wish all Lime Tree families a very happy summer holiday.

With best wishes,

Mrs C Williamson

Head of School
Dates for your Diary
September 2018

School Lunch Payments 4th INEST |

5h INSET Il
Please ensure that your chiild’s lunch account is up to date by the | [ gt 8 45am - Children return to school
end of this summer tem. From September, we ask that all lunches | [7gn Y2 Castle Workshop
be paid for in advance please, thorugh Parent Pay. Costs are as | [[1gh Y1 WOW Day
follows from Sepetmber 2018: 1o V3 Winterbotham Darby Trip

120 Y5 Egyptian Day
£2.30 per day 14 Y5 Swimming
£11.50 perweek 21 Y5 Swimmin
£71.30 forautumn term 1 2018 < nming
£85.10 for autumn 2 2018 2] YR Family Picnic

' 24" Y1 Hedgehogs Gatton Park Visit Day 1
th H H
Payment can be made weekly, monthly or termly, but must be 28m Y5 Swimming —
made in advance. 28 \(()1 Eaﬁge;so(]igtton Park Visit Day 1
ctober

Please note that Nursery lunches are still £2.00 each. 19° AM - Y1 Hedgehogs Gatton Park Visit Day 2

19" PM — Y1 Badgers Gatton Park Visit Day 2
Key Stage 2 Snack and Water 19" End of Autumn Term 1

22"-26" | Half Term
Just to remind you that KS2 children are not provided with a snack | | 29" 8.45am — Children return to school
at playtime. Please provide your child with one piece of fresh fruit
or vegetable and a water bottle each day.

If you have any concerns, comments or questions, please always contact your child’s teacher, or Mr Green or Mrs
Williamson either in the playground, or via the school office on 01737 645836 or info@limetreeschool.org
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Lime Tree Primary Pupil, Madeline Sheath, meets the Mayor

Family House Mosaic Art Activity

Ever wanted to meet the Mayor? Well one lucky, talented pupil at
Lime Tree had the chance recently to do just that. Madeline
Sheath, in Owls Class, had taken her time to enter the Merstham
Library competition to design a new library card. Madeline was
chosen out of over 170 entries as the winner! On Monday 2" July,
Madeline attended a presentation at the Library, where she was
recognised for her achievement by the Mayor. At Lime Tree, we
are incredibly proud of Madeline and the responsibility, courage
and resilience she has shown, in not only entering the
competition, but also winning it. Well Done Maddie!!

Nursery Celebration

We were all very proud of our Nursery children in their celebration
assembly. The children all sang beautifully and remembered their
lines. They loved watching all of their photographs from the year
appear on the screen and we are very proud of their progress this
year.

A huge thank you to all those families that took part in the recent
Family house art challenge to design a Lime Tree School mosaic. |
can see that heaps of cooperation went in to creating such beautiful
and imaginative designs, so well done to both parents and children!
We will therefore be using all of your ideas to put together a special
Lime Tree Mosaic.

Your support doesn't have to end there.! If you have any experience
in creating mosaics on a large scale and would like to help in any way
to create a fantastic school mosaic then please speak to Miss Burrows
either before the end of term or in September. Thank you!

Y1 Carnival

Year One showcased their fab finish for all of their grown ups, on
Friday 13" July. We celebrated our Rio De Vida topic by putting on
our own carnivall We used big art to make our own carnival floats,
related to our learning on countries and animals, and we also learnt
a samba dance with the help of Ms Walford. We thoroughly enjoyed
our carnival, and we are now looking forward to taking our fantastic

learning with us into Year Two.
Y2 Performance

Year 2 put on a fantastic performance of Snow White and the Seven
Dwarfs. As the story goes, the King chooses a new wife who brings
along a curious toy. Then one day the Mirror says “From now on
Queen, you're number two...Snow White is prettier than you!”
Things don't turn out well for Snow White as she is sent away by the
new Queen to be killed! But not allis as it seems in this story, as Snow
White is able to help seven funny little men, ex-horse race jockeys all
of them! A big well done to all the Year 2 children and thank you to
all those who helped and supported us.

—~

If you have any concerns, comments or questions, please always contact your child’s teacher, or Mr Green or Mrs
Williamson either in the playground, or via the school office on 01737 645836 or info@limetreeschool.org
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Key Stage 2

We are really excited to be preparing for Year 5! In line with our
'Famous People’ theme, our Year 5 classes will be named after
the following incredible sports people: Mo Farah, Ellie Simmonds
and the Brownlee brothers. Our Year 4 classes will continue to be
Attenborough, Peake and MacArthur and Year 3 will be JK
Rowling and Roald Dahl. We are really delighted that the
children are so excited about their class names and hope that
they continue to be inspired by all of these amazing people.

Miss Wilkinson
Key Stage 2 Leader

Music in the Sunshine

What an amazing afternoon we had at Lime Tree yesterday. This was
the fourth year that Lime Tree has celebrated Music in the Sunshine
and this year was made even more special by the involvement of our
very talented instrumentalists from year 4. A massive well done to all
these very brave children.

| would also like to congratulate the choir who have worked really
hard this term- a truly dedicated bunch..thank you!

In addition | would like to thank Percita James for helping out with
choir each week- she has been an asset to us and | know that our
performance of Hallelujah was incredible!

Below are quotes from some of our instrumentalists...

‘That day was amazing because | got to perform with my guitar for
the very first time' (Tabitha)

‘At first | was very nervous but in the end | think it went well' (Daisy)

‘When | was clapped at | felt very nervous because | didn't know if
they liked it or not' (Elliot D.G)

‘' was a bit nervous because | hadn't performed that piece yet but |
think it went well' (Toby)

‘At first | was very nervous as | didn't know if | would get a clap'
(Joseph)

If you have any concerns, comments or questions, please always contact your child’s teacher, or Mr Green or Mrs
Williamson either in the playground, or via the school office on 01737 645836 or info@limetreeschool.org
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C & C Dance School

Summer School 20th - 22nd August at Lime Tree Primary School

Open to all boys & girlsaged 4 -11 yrs. (9.15-3.15pm)

Musical Theatre, Varied Dance, Drama, Face painting, Arts & Crafts
and guest teachers from the West End Karen Aspinall & Brendan
Cull!

Come &join the fun!

For an application form please contact misswalford@aol.com

Dance from September at Lime Tree Primary School:

Tuesday
9.30-10.30am — Toddler Class
3.10-4pm - Reception and Year 1 Dance Club

Thursday

3.10-4.00pm - Y2,Y3,Y4 & Y5 Dance Club
4.00 - 445pm - Reception & Y1 Ballet
4.45-530pm - Y2 Ballet

530-6.15pm - Y3 &4 Ballet

Please contact Miss Walford if you would like to sign up for any of
these classes.
misswalford@aol.com /01737 763391

Planet Soccer

Planet Soccer will be at Lime Tree Primary School every day from
13%-17" August. Drop off is between 8.30-9.30am, and pick up
from 3.30-4.30pm. £85 for all 5 days, £20 for a single day. Ages 5-
13 all welcome. For more details please visit www.planet-
soccer.info or to book call 07919 206146 or email paul@planet-
soccer.info

Wacky Wickets

Richard Feist is offering sports clubs throughout the summer
holidays at Mestham Cricket Club as follows:

Year 2-6 — Cricket - 9am-3pm - £20 per day -
Monday 30" July — Thursday 2™ August

Tuesday 7" — Thursday 9" August

Monday 13" — 16" August

Monday 20" — 23 August

Year 2-6 Football —

Tuesday 28", Wednesday 29" and Friday 31° August

Reception and Year 1 — Cricket — 9.30am-12.30pm - £10 per
day
10t and 24™ August

For more details and to book please call Richard on 07896
114068 or email wackywicketscoaching@gmail.com

Camp Glide

Rangers have been enjoying the sunshine over

the last few weeks and have been getting

creative with some chalk drawings in the

playground. Don't forget to Join us this summer

at Camp Glide at Wray Common School for our

amazing holiday club! You can book all this and more
at www.campglide.co.uk

Term Dates 2018/2019

Autumn Term 2018

Tuesday 4 September INSET |

Wednesday 5 September INSET ||

Children return to school Thursday 6 September
Half Term Monday 22 October - Friday 26 October

Children’s Term Ends Tuesday 18" December (1.30pm collection-
children will have lunch at school)
Wednesday 19" December INSET Il

Spring Term: 2019
Friday 4 January INSET IV

Children return to school Monday 7 January

Half Term Monday 18 February - Friday 22 February

Term Ends Friday 5th April (1.30pm collection-children will have
lunch at school)

Summer Term: 2019

Children return to school Tuesday 23 April
Half Term Monday 27 May - Friday 31 May

Children’s Term Ends Friday 19 July (1.30pm collection-children will
have lunch at school)

If you have any concerns, comments or questions, please always contact your child’s teacher, or Mr Green or Mrs
Williamson either in the playground, or via the school office on 01737 645836 or info@limetreeschool.org
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